
Principal’s report 12.11.2023 

 

Students: 

• November 15th FFA CDE competed and finished 1st or 2nd in every event:  

o Greenhand Knowledge Team—1st (Brett Bohman 1st, Ian Penuelas 2nd) 

o Creed Speaking Team—2nd (Abigail Griffeath 2nd)  

o Parliamentary Procedure Team—2nd (Jolee Ecklund—high chairman award) 

o Extemporaneous Speaking (Josh Nelson 1st—Represent at the State Leadership 

Conference in April) 

 

• 16 students took part in BPA Regions, December 5th in Moscow  

 

• As part of the Palouse Cares Food Drive on November 20th staff and students at Troy High 

School delivered donation bags to Troy community households 

o On Saturday December 2nd staff and students collected food donations throughout the 

community for the local food bank 

 

• THS Music Students  

o December 7th University of Idaho’s Holiday Jazz Concert 7:00 PM Kibbie Dome  

o December 19th Holiday Concert TES MPR 7:00 PM  

o 1 student selected to attend the Idaho All State Music Conference in Nampa on Jan. 

31st-Feb. 3rd  

 

• On Wednesday, December 20th, Senior Project students will showcase their projects at a Senior 

Projects’ Fair in the commons and library from 4:30-6:00 PM.  These seniors have completed 

25 outside hours of work, along with research papers on a variety of topics.  The students will 

present their projects in a “science fair” style presentation, with displays and portfolios and be 

available to answer questions.  The event is open to the public.  Community members and 

school district faculty will be evaluating the projects.  

 

• FASFA Night will be held for senior students and parents on Monday, January 22nd from 6-7 

PM in the Computer lab 

 

• December Students of the Month include: Clair O’Brien, Isaiah Baier, Ashlyn Strunk, Jackson 

Marone; Category of “Most Polite/Considerate”  

 

Staff:   

• Staff Development Wednesday December 6th  

o Data Teams   

 

Informational / Feedback Issues: 

• Safety Drills: Safety Hold drill was performed on November 29th  

• Active Shooter Simulation was held on November 19th and the Crisis Committee was 

briefed on November 21st 

• Semester Finals December 19th – 22nd 

• Mr. Stoner and I met with a Baseball Field Committee Dec. 4th, to get insight on vision and 

current needs of the THS baseball field  


